
MEMO

TO: President Paul Widdison

FROM: Brock Mitchell and Mary Jo Williams 

DATE: September 1, 2023

SUBJECT: Boundary Recommendations for the West Field Cone

In November 2022, the board declared a boundary study open for the Weber, Fremont, and Roy 
school cones, including schools from both secondary and elementary levels, to create attendance 
boundaries for three new schools opening for the 2024-25 school year. Due to the potential 
number of students involved and modifications to high school, junior high school and elementary 
school boundaries, a Level III Boundary Adjustment was necessary. Level III adjustments are 
required when the process may involve two or more schools, a new school, and or re-balancing 
of student enrollments. Adjustments may affect the elementary, junior high and senior high 
levels simultaneously. As per Board Policy 4151, boundary study teams were formed at the 
district and school levels. A process was established to receive input from patrons and the public.
 
At the time of the most recent district boundary committee meeting the recommended proposals 
were as follows:

High School - Proposal 1 w/ 10th grade students grandfathered
Junior High - Proposal 2
Elementary - Proposal 2

Since the conclusion of the meetings and after onsite visits and additional feedback from 
community stakeholders, support shifted to recommend Elementary Proposal 3.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.


